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From:
To: Planning Policy
Subject: Re: Local Plan 2040 Regulation 18 Stage 2 Public Consultation and Call for Sites
Date: 07 February 2024 09:08:00

Good morning

Thank you for notification. My comments are;

1. To ask for confirmation that my SHELLA 24 application made in 2018 is still live.

2. We are a brownfield site and I read that the Gove changes to planning policy are to prioritize
brownfield development. I hope this will assist my situation.

3. I note that the Chilworth Farm land abutting the Chilworth/Southampton Science Park is
earmarked for further development of the Science Park.

4. My site is in close proximity to the Science Park and within easy walking or cycling access. It
would be ideal for residential development for Science Park staff. I ask that this is noted and added
to my SHELLA 24 submission.

Christopher Armstrong. Chilworth Kennels Limited

On 06/02/2024 11:23, Planning Policy wrote:

Dear Sir or Madam,
Local Plan 2040 Regulation 18 Stage 2 Public Consultation and Call for
Sites
The Council is preparing the next Local Plan for the Borough and is now
seeking comments on its draft Local Plan.
This draft Local Plan is at the Regulation 18 stage. The consultation document
sets out the spatial vision and objectives for the future of Test Valley in
planning terms. It sets out the level of new homes, jobs and infrastructure to
be provided to support needs up to 2040 whilst also including policies on
protecting the environment. It includes proposed sites for allocation to meet
these needs.
Consultation Process
The draft Local Plan 2040 Regulation 18 Stage 2 will be out to public
consultation for an 8-week period running from Tuesday 6th February 2024
to noon on Tuesday 2nd April 2024.

The documents are available on our website at
www.testvalley.gov.uk/localplan2040

During the public consultation period, paper copies of the draft Local Plan
2040 will be available to view at the Council’s Offices (Beech Hurst, Andover
and the Former Magistrates Court, Romsey) between the hours of 8.30am and
5pm on Monday to Thursday and 8.30am and 4.30pm on Fridays. Paper
copies will also be available to view at libraries during their respective opening
hours at Andover, Romsey, North Baddesley, Lordshill and Chandlers Ford.





Call for Sites
Alongside the public consultation on the draft Local Plan 2040, the Council is
also issuing a ‘Call for Sites’ as part of the Strategic Housing and Economic
Land Availability Assessment (SHELAA) and Green Land Availability
Assessment (GLAA). We are seeking sites to be put forward for economic
development, and Gypsies, Travellers and Travelling Showpeople. Other sites
may also be put forward. There is more information, including the submission
form and guidance note, available here: www.testvalley.gov.uk/localplan2040
The inclusion of a site in the SHELAA or GLAA does not imply that the Council
would necessarily grant planning permission. There is no need to re-submit
sites that have already been put forward, unless there is an update to the
information already provided.
You can submit sites by filling in the submission form by either:

In writing to Planning Policy and Economic Development, Test Valley
Borough Council, Beech Hurst, Weyhill Road, Andover, Hampshire, SP10
3AJ
Emailed to planningpolicy@testvalley.gov.uk

All submitted sites will be made publicly available. Individual personal details
and land ownership details will be processed in accordance with the Data
Protection Act 1998.
For further information on the Local Plan public consultation, please do
contact the Planning Policy and Economic Development Service on 01264
368000 or via email at planningpolicy@testvalley.gov.uk.
Yours faithfully
Graham Smith,
Head of Planning Policy and Economic Development
Planning Policy Team
01264 368000
planningpolicy@testvalley.gov.uk
Test Valley Borough Council
Beech Hurst
Weyhill Road
Andover
SP10 3AJ
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